
Robinson Secondary School PTSA Board Meeting

Wednesday, October 14, 2015


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  

Micelle Emery, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Matt Eline, Shelley Smith, Sandra Meyer, Terri Min, Kirsten Wiley, Lisa Chandler, Ingrid Calarco, Lisa Clickener, Anne Boley, Deanne Harwood, Hannie Gonzalez, Mike Fones

Guests: Haley McAllister

Meeting Called to Order: 7:04pm

Approval of Sept. Minutes as presented – S. Smith motions, H. Gonzalez seconds. Sept. minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Princpal Report - School Update: Matt Eline

It’s been a busy and exciting few weeks here. Author Kwame Alexander (Crossover) was here and was very engaging! It was a great opportunity for students to meet an author. We are still trying to arrange a program with Neal Shusterman (Unwind).

The link with astronaut and ’91 Robinson grad Kjell Lindgren was awesome! Bryan Hazard moderated and Kjell did a Q&A session with students while on the ISS. Channel 21 covered the feed from space.

Mike Smith from the Harbor Series was here and spoke on character values and inspired 1,500 students from all over the county to live life! Over 30 schools were represented and enjoyed the workshop.
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 to be favorable on the on-line gradebook via SIS Parent Account. Until students receive access, parents are encouraged to share their login to allow students to view their grades. KIT messages will be sent home to notify parents that interim grades are available for viewing.

Robinson will be getting a new roof and ventilation system! Replacing the existing roof will take up to 5 years since the work can only be completed during the summer months. This necessary work may affect some summer programs but we will try to minimize cancellation of any programs (we may have to redirect some programs to Oakview or other nearby schools).

The PSAT test today seems to have gone well.

To Mr. Eline: Thank you for attending the Volunteer Tea and for fielding parent questions and concerns. You are appreciated!

Presidents Report: Micelle Emery - No report

Treasurer’s report: Sandy Meyer

Monthly report attached.

The IRS Form 990 was filed today. Sandy also indicated that she had prepared several budget-goal reports for the committees. State and local PTA dues have increased so we may wish to consider raising the yearly PTSA membership fees.

Motion to approve treasurer’s report: L. Chandler moves to approve, M. Fones seconds, passed with no objection or abstentions.

Vice President – Admin – Aditya Bhatnagar - No report

Vice President – Programs – Laurie Florence

We completed the VAPTA Proposed Legislation Program. We didn’t have much success gathering paper ballots and we tried electronically through Survey Monkey. In the end, from the 3,600 ballots printed, we finished with 109 votes. Laurie mailed the final vote count to VAPTA. Next year, it was propose that we complete the survey electronically prior to the BTS nights.

Legislative Night is scheduled for Oct. 21 at 7:00pm. Gretchen Bulova has been working to secure the candidates and Mr. Crawford will be monerating. So far we have about 10 people who will be participating in the event and we hope to have a good turnout. There is a sign up genius for students to volunteer. We would like 10 Robinson “gifts” to present to our guests as a token of our appreciation.

Committee Reports
Communications: No report
Directory - Production and Sales: Lisa Chandler

We sold directories at both the HS and MS BTS nights. Thank you to all who helped - we appreciate it very much! Selling directories in the hallways during the night is very beneficial, to both the parents and our sales.

We set up to sell directories at the Taste of Robinson event during Homecoming week, however only one directory was sold so we may want to revisit this effort in the coming years.

Lisa has been checking paypal online regularly for directory purchases and mailing those out. She has several mailing receipts to turn in for reimbursement.

As long as we have directories available, Lisa will advertise directory sales in the weekly KIT and the monthly RAM Gram (thank you Carole and Beth)!

Possible changes to the directories for next year: may consider adding email addresses and looking for a way to provide a searchable, online directory. 

Carole Letzkus will arrange for a PTSA table at Touching Bases on Nov. 2 for directory sales, scholarship info and marketplace flyers/magnets.

Education (HS) – No report

Education (MS) – No report

Education (Special) – No report

Faculty Rep – High School  - No report

Faculty Rep - Middle School - Mike Fones

We have received positive feedback on the Crossover book. There have been great discussions between the classes and the kids and teachers enjoyed the book signing by Kwame Alexander.

Grocery Receipts - No report 

Health and Safety - Patty Brabtson

1. We are finalizing details for the Parent Information Session of the Fall Depression Screening, scheduled to take place on Nov. 2 immediately following touching bases (10:30-11:30am). John-Mike Nelson is confirmed as the therapist presenting information on adolescent depression. We still need to acquire additional space for break-out sessions; update PTSA website for content and RSVP capability; and communicate information via Twitter and Facebook. Lastly, we need a PTSA representative to provide a brief introduction of Robinson counseling team and therapist (Patty will be out of town).
2. John-Mike Nelson is available to discuss other educational opportunities based on trends he sees in his practice.  We will work with other Educational chairs to discuss.
Hospitality – No report
Legislative/Candidate’s Forum- No report
Marketplace/Raffle - Ingrid Calarco

We are all full! The final countdown has begun and we need all hands on deck to collect auction items and donations from the community.

Lisa Clickener is doing a terrific job with the raffles. Raffle ticket sales are great and we are already ahead of where we were last year.

Cards, magnets and information will be available during Touching Bases on Nov. 2.

Membership – No report

Ram Gardens – No report
Ram Gram Editor – No report

RAMping Up! – No report
Reflections  – Deanne Harwood 

The Reflections deadline is Oct. 30 for submissions - this year’s theme is “Let your imagination fly.”

Information has been published in school KITs and the Robinson website.

There is a need for a panel of judges to view the submissions. Deanne will write up a blurb with details and distribute to department chairs.

Scholarships – Hannie Gonzalez

Information on scholarships will be available at Touching Bases and also at the PTSA table at Marketplace. This year we would like to encourage applicants to use the online applications. We will work with counselors on information/recommendations needed for the scholarships. In Feb., we will pull from the PTSA members to review applications.

School Funding – Shelley Smith

The School Funding Committee processed two requests from teachers to attend the National Council for Social Studies Conference.  Both were approved for $150 each and funded under line 720 - Teacher Development.

Student Representative – No report
Volunteer Coordinator – Terri Min

The Volunteer Tea on Oct. 1 was successful - thank you to Mr. Eline who was there to field questions from the parents. There was a lengthy discussion regarding passing times and learning seminar.

Health screening (vision and hearing testing) will be held on Oct. 20 and 21 in the Field House (vision) and Recital hall (hearing). Parent volunteers are needed - no experience is required.

Terri needs the volunteer forms that have been submitted. Some parents have emailed her that they are not receiving volunteer requests from her so Terri needs to collect the volunteer forms to get their emails.

Webmaster - No report

Old Business:
None

New Business:  None

Next board mtg. - Nov. 11, 7:00pm

Adjournment 8:20pm

Upcoming Events:  

Nov. 11

General Board Meeting, 7:00pm

Nov. 14

Marketplace

Dec. 9

General Board Meeting, 7:00pm

Jan. 13

General Board Meeting, 7:00pm

Jan. 27

General Board Meeting, 7:00 pm

Feb. 10

General Board Meeting, 7:00pm

March 9
General Board Meeting, 7:00pm

Mar. 30

Student Focused General Membership Meeting, 3:00pm

April 13
General Board Meeting, 7:00pm

May 11

General Board Meeting, 7:00 pm

June 8

General Board Meeting, 7:00pm


